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Yard Waste Facility to Open Friday;
City to Collect Debris Through Weekend
(Fayetteville, N.C. April 21, 2011)

The Wilkes Road Treatment and Processing facility at 771 Wilkes Road will be
open Friday 8 a.m. to 4 p.m. to accept yard debris. The facility was originally
scheduled to be closed for the holiday but will open to assist storm clean up.

The Ann Street Landfill will be closed on Good Friday and reopen Saturday from
8am.to12 p.m.

All other Solid Waste sites will be closed for Good Friday and open their regular
hours on Saturday.

The City of Fayetteville debris contractor is operating through the weekend for
debris pickup in the storm-damaged areas of the city. Multiple passes will be
made through the neighborhoods during the hours of 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.

Storm Debris Separation

It is very important that residents separate types of storm debris and place the
materials at the curb. Iltems should be sorted into the following piles:

. Vegetative items like tree limbs, stumps and leafy matter

. Construction and demolition items like metal roofing, lumber and wood,
tile, glass, gypsum board

. Household hazardous wastes like cleaning products, paints, stains and
solvents

. Electronic waste like computers and TVs

. White goods like stoves, heat pumps, refrigerators and water heaters

. Soil, mud and sand

. Vehicles and vessels
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